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Construction is Happening on the Woodlawn-Jefferson Phase I  
Paving Project 

 
 
Date: June 14, 2018 
 
 

What is happening?  
Street reconstruction on Woodlawn Avenue, Mount Curve Boulevard and Jefferson Avenue. 
 

When is it happening? 
Work is expected to begin June 18, 2018. The contractor will begin work on Woodlawn Avenue and on Jefferson 
Avenue first, then move on to Mount Curve Boulevard and Montrose Lane near the end of July. 
 

How will you be impacted? 
Construction activities will disrupt traffic and parking.  Please be mindful of signage. 
 

What are the benefits of the project? 
• Smoother roadways 

• Upgraded lighting 

• Upgraded utilities 
 

Where can you get project information and updates? 
www.stpaul.gov/departments/public-works/road-construction. 
 

Who should you call with questions or concerns? 
Contact Project Inspector Bill Vos at 651-755-1246.   
 
Thank you, 

 
Barb Mundahl 
Project Engineer 

 

— See reverse side for important information —  
 



IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 
Project Inspector Bill Vos  651-755-1246 

 
After Hours Emergency Line 651-266-9700 

 
Assessments 651-266-8858 

 
Forest Lake Contracting, Inc. 651-464-4500 

 
Saint Paul Street Construction General Line 651-266-6080 

 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 
 

Driveway Access 
There will be times when access to your driveway is not possible.  You will receive further information 
on this as the work progresses. 
 
Landscaping Items and Sprinkler Systems 
If you have landscaping items in the boulevard right-of-way, please remove them prior to construction.  
Keep these items stored until the sodding and boulevard/sidewalk work has been completed. Any items 
left in the boulevard will be removed and disposed of by the contractor. 
 
If you have an underground sprinkler system in the boulevard or public right-of-way, it is your 
responsibility to remove the system before the contractor begins work, repair the system if the 
contractor damages it, and replace the system after the contractor has completed placing sod in the 
boulevard or right-of-way. Where there is no sidewalk, the sprinkler system should be removed two-to-
three feet behind the right-of-way or city property line. 
 
Parking Restrictions 
Parking restrictions may apply — please be mindful of signs posted.   
 
Recycling and Garbage Collection 
Set materials close to the street on your scheduled pick up date. 

• For recycling information contact Eureka Recycling at 651-222-7678. 

• For garbage collection information contact your hauler directly. 
 
Sod 
Sod that is placed is guaranteed by the contractor for 30-days.  You will receive a flyer with more 
information on the care of your new sod prior to the sod being placed.  
 
Work Day Schedule 
The typical work day is 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. There may be occasions when 
working past this time or on weekends is necessary. 

 



 
 

PROJECT AREA MAP 
 

 

 


